
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Dear Malvern Families,  

Our final week of term has been a busy one. Year six enjoyed a week of primary school befitting such a wonderful 

cohort of pupils. I am confident, as they leave us to begin the next chapter of their education, they will carry the 

messages of kindness, integrity, courage and respect instilled at Malvern. To our leavers, understand that I am    

incredibly proud of each and every one of you and I hope you will keep in touch. Wherever your ambitions take 

you, remember, you will always find a place of belonging here at Malvern.  

Over the summer, school colleagues will be busily preparing learning environments for our returning pupils. I look 

forward to seeing you all again when we return to school on Monday 5th September 2022. 

I wish you a restful and relaxing summer holiday.  

Have a wonderful weekend!  

Mr James  

Headteacher  
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School Car Park Restrictions   

Starting in September, access to the  school car park will be limited to school staff only. This will remain the 

case throughout the school day. It will not be accessible during school drop-off or pick-up times.  Access for 

school visitors can be arranged in advance via contact with the school office. I politely ask that families                  

remember that keeping our pupils safe at school is our primary responsibility.  

Nursery  

Children have enjoyed an extra special final week in nursery. It has been an absolute pleasure to see                        

children having such good fun and making memories. Our end of year celebration picnic was a great success. It 

was enjoyed by staff and children alike. Sadly, we will be saying goodbye to some of our families as the school 

year comes to an end.  We wish you all the very best as you begin a new adventure in September. We are     

certain that you will continue to shine in your new schools. We look forward to our returning children                       

continuing their journey in September.  



Central Collaborative Awards 

It was a pleasure to see pupils at Malvern Primary School recognised for the contribution they make 

to our school and local community. Well done to our recipients.  

Public Speaking Competition 

During the last week of term, pupils in Year 5 took the opportunity to speak on the issue of diversity and equality in a 

public speaking competition. It filled me with pride to hear Malvern pupils speak so passionately about their beliefs 

surrounding the Equalities Act and protected characteristics. I am certain that this will be the first of many future 

events and I offer my congratulations to all pupils who took part.  

Dance Word Cup 

The Dance World Cup is an international competition 

that sees over 120,000 children around the world, aged 

from 4 to 25, trying to qualify their country for the DWC 

World Finals. This event is held annually and this year’s 

event was held in Spain. We are proud to report that 

three pupils from Malvern represented England in the 

finals winning an array of medals. These include bronze, 

silver and gold. Well done to Millie S, Sarina R and   

Summer G. We are all incredibly proud of you! 

Tunnel Police  

Last week, our EYFS children were excited to welcome 

Merseyside Tunnel Police into school.  The children  

thoroughly enjoyed learning all about how the police 

help us and asked lots of questions.  The children’s                     

favourite part of the visit was getting to sit in the police 

car.  Special thanks to the officers in attendance for                      

visiting school on their day off and to Cllr Colin Dever for 

organising the event for us.   

 Curriculum Champion Ellouise T (Y5) 

 Sporting Legend Summer G (Y6) 

 Community Hero Heidi S (Y4) 

Creative Star Nathaniel D (Y3) 

 School Special Award Harry G (Y2) 



London Residential 

Year 6 experienced all the thrills of big city life in our recent residential visit to London.  Their journey began with a 

tour of Harry Potter Studios followed by a sightseeing tour around the city.  After experiencing the changing of the 

guard at Buckingham Palace, a visit to number 10 Downing Street and a trip to the Tower of London, pupils                    

enjoyed a visit to the West End to watch Matilda the musical.  Our trip was completed with a day out at London 

Zoo.  As always, our pupils represented school with distinction.   



 Items marked with an * do not need to have the school logo and can be unbranded.  These items are available at a 

wide variety of low-cost outlets.   

School Uniform  

We encourage all pupils to wear full school uniform. We believe that it encourages a sense of belonging and 

pride in our school as well as being hard wearing and long lasting.  When purchasing school uniform for the                

academic year, please ensure you follow the available options detailed below:   

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Uniform Summer Uniform  

Green cardigan or sweatshirt 

Yellow polo shirt* (Nursery to Year 5) 

White shirt and Malvern tie* (Year 6 only) 

Grey shorts* 

Green gingham summer dress* 

White or grey socks* 

Black school shoes without markings (not trainers) 

School book bag*  (no large bags or backpacks) 

Green school cap (optional) 

Green cardigan or sweatshirt 

Yellow polo shirt* (Nursery to Year 5)  

White shirt and Malvern tie* (Year 6 only) 

Grey trousers, skirt or pinafore* 

Grey socks or tights* 

Black school shoes without markings (not trainers) 

School book bag*  (no large bags or backpacks) 

 

PE Kits 

All children are required to wear a full school PE kit to partake in PE lessons.  This kit consists of: 

 Black pumps* 

 White T-Shirt* 

 Green PE shorts* 

 Black Malvern jumper and plain black joggers or leggings (not branded ) 

 Trainers (outdoor) 

General Information & Reminders 

 Please ensure all items of clothing are clearly labelled 

 Please consider the guidance regarding correct footwear before purchasing new school shoes 

 Hair bands or bobbles must be school colour and discreet. 

 Large bags or backpacks must not be brought into school. We have very limited space and cannot store these in               

classrooms. To avoid upset, please consider this when purchasing items for school 

 Children do not need to bring any stationery or sports equipment into school as all stationery is provided.  This                      

includes, but is not limited to: footballs, pens, pencils, pencil cases, felt tips and pencil crayons.  


